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Upcoming Events: 
 

• Saturday January 01, 2011: New Year's 
Day Ride 30km (Populaire)  Toronto 

 

• Saturday January 29, 2011: Frosty 200 
200km (Brevet)  Huron 

 
• Awards Dinner February 5, 2011 
 
• Bike Show, March 4,5,6 Toronto 
 
• PBP Aug 21-25, 2011 
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Autumn is a time of reflection.  The 
cold nights and damp weather an-
nounce the end of another cycling sea-
son for most of us.  I know some of 
you cycle all winter, and this January 
Huron Chapter has a 200 km Brevet 
organized by Glen Steen!  Let’s hope 
there is a January thaw…. 
 
The Annual General Meeting was 
Sept. 19th in Wiarton, hosted by the 
Huron Chapter.  A big Thank you to 
Carey Chappelle and Kathy Brouse 
for all your work organizing both a 
new 200 Km Brevet for the 18th, and 
the restaurant for the meeting Sunday.  
A buffet breakfast was enjoyed by all, 
nothing like all you can eat for a group 
of Randonneurs and paid for by the 
Club.  All chapters were represented 
along with more than sufficient proxy 
forms.  Peter Leiss explained in detail 
all the info he has received from 
France regarding next years PBP both 
qualifying and registration. 
 
Your new Board was elected by accli-
mation and voted by the membership 

present, with one vacant position 
Member–at–large filled by John Mac-
cio, from Huron Chapter.  We now 
have a full Board.  Thank you John for 
accepting this position. 
 
The web site has been updated, just 
click on Board of Directors and they 
we all are. (or see page 3 for a list of 
board members)  
 
And while you’re at the Web Site you 
will notice the AGM for 2011 is Sep-
tember 18th/11, at Markham, On.  
With a 200 Km Brevet on the 17th, 
hosted by Toronto Chapter. 
Mark your calendar. 
 
I would like to “Thank” each and eve-
ryone on the Board for all their work 
and enthusiasm this past year and I 
look forward to another productive 
year ahead. 
 
As I announced at the AGM this 
would be my last year as President, 
please put your thinking caps on and 
look for someone to replace me for 
next year 201l/12. 
 
And while you have your “Thinking 
Caps” on, who do you think might be 
deserving of the awards for their con-
tribution to the Club extra-ordinaire 
performance on a Brevet. 
Jack Wadley Award: Outstanding 
Rider 
Beryl Burton Award: Best Female 
Rider 
 

(Continued on page 2) 

Letter from the Prez 
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(Continued from page 1) 

Coronation Cup: Most Improved Rider 
Rookie of the Year 
Half Wheel Award 
Best Fleche Team 
Organizer of the Year 
Outstanding Performance on a Brevet 
Special Recognition Awards 
 
The “Award” Banquet is usually the first week in 
February, which will probably be February 5th/11. 
Mark your calendar. 
 
The Bike Show is March 5th, 6th, & 7th, 2011. Again 
mark your calendar, we always need volunteers and 
you get free admission, this saves some money for 
shopping at the show. 
 
Simcoe Muskoka Chapter is looking forward to host-
ing “Devil Week” again next year: 
May 28th 200 Km,  
May 29th 300 Km,  
May 31st 400 Km,   
June 2nd/3rd 600 Km  
June 4th, Celebration Brunch at the Red Pine in Allis-
ton.  All rides start in Alliston and are supported.  

You are wanted – this club is only as successful as 
the members make it. Being a volunteer organiza-
tion, it is in everyone’s best interest to help in orga-
nizing the club rides, checking new routes and veri-
fying old ones, staffing the booth at the Bike Show, 
contributing to the newsletter, sending a ride report 
to the list and to the Newsletter. 
 
If you like to write or take photos, then send them to 
Linda Perkin for the Newsletter. 
 
Check the ride schedule for next year and volunteer 
to organize a ride.  When a fellow member asks for 
help checking a route, enjoy the opportunity – the 
club will reimburse your gas bill for doing this. A lot 
of routes need to be updated. More country roads are 
being paved and we can reroute off roads that are be-
coming busier every year. 
 
See you on the road or maybe the slopes, 
 
Isabelle Sheardown,  
President 2010/11 

From left to right: Jim Morris, Linda Perkin, Vytas Janusauskas, Isabelle Sheardown (seated),  
Kathy Brouse, Keith McEwen, Dick Felton (seated), Peter Leiss, James Griffin 

 
Missing: Carey Chappelle, Mark Hopper, John Maccio 

Board Memebers 2010/11 
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President Isabelle Sheardown  president@randonneursontario.ca 

Vice President,  Brevet  Peter Leiss  vp-admin@randonneursontario.ca 

Vice President, Toronto Kathy Brouse vp-toronto@randonneursontario.ca 

Vice President, Ottawa Vytas Janusauskas vp-ottawa@randonneursontaio.ca 

Vice President, Simcoe-Muskoka Keith McEwen vp-simcoe@randonneursontaio.ca 

Vice President, Huron Carey Chappelle vp-huron@randonneursontaio.ca 

Secretary Dick Felton secretary@randonneursontario.ca 

Treasurer Jim Griffin treasurer@randonneursontario.ca 

Member-at-large (Ottawa) Jim Morris director1@randonneursontario.ca 

Member-at-large (Toronto) Mark Hopper director2@randonneursontario.ca 

Member-at-large (Huron) John Maccio director3@randonneursontario.ca 

Newsletter editor Linda Perkin editor@randonneursontario.ca 

Important message for those going to PBP next year….. 
 
Are you going to PBP in 2011?  Isabelle is again booking a block of rooms at the Novotel Saint Quentin 
Golf National Hotel, France (same hotel as 2007) 
   
Arrival date: August 19th, 2011 

Departure date: August 27th, 2011 

 Number of nights: 8 

Number of rooms: 10, both singles and doubles.  Includes breakfast. 

If you would like one of these rooms, or more information, please contact Isabelle at 
president@randonneursontario.ca.  She will need your credit card number to make a deposit to hold the 
room. 

Deadline for this booking is November 30, 2010! 

PBP Hotel 
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By Dick Felton 
 
 I attended the Ontario Bike Summit sponsored by 
"Share the Road" coalition ( http://www.
sharetheroad.ca/ ) It was a chance to hear speakers 
from other cities who have made their municipalities 
bike friendly, and in doing so have increased their 
constituent's health,  made their streets less con-
gested and safer, plus drawn tourism to their area 
because of the ease of getting around - Mayor was 
Sam Adams from Portland Oregon was the major 
speaker promoting the Active Communities pro-
gram. 
 
Eleanor McMahon started Share the Road coalition 
after her husband OPP constable Greg Stoddard was 
killed by a dump truck while out on a training ride 
(read about her on the site). She is very effective in 
the government, being a previous aide to former 
Prime Minister Jean Chretien  and she proved her 
connections at this year's summit by having many 
political heavy weights there including Transport 

Minister Kathleen Wynne and 8 of her staff who 
took part in the meeting plus allowed a session 
where - we - as participants got to have input into 
what we would like to see for roads, rules, education 
and municipal liaisons with the province.  
 
There are major initiatives going on right now - 
3foot passing law - paved shoulders - Re-writing of 
the HTA with more emphasis on cycling + more. 
NOW is the time to get involved - join the coali-
tion - donate - take part in Active Communities - 
what ever you can do will make the roads safer for 
us to ride on and help people from being injured or 
killed while riding a bicycle. 
 
We as Randonneurs deserve to ride on safe roads 
however we, as Randonneurs must be an active part 
of this solution, by riding safely, according to the 
HTA and by urging our local politicians to recog-
nize bicycles.  There is a "pledge" on the site to get 
the candidates for municipal or provincial elections 
to sign. 

Share the Road 

By Phil Piltch 
 
Recently, Ontario Progressive Conservative Norm Miller introduce a private member's bill which would re-
quire a one-metre paved shoulder be added whenever designated secondary highways are being resurfaced. 
The bill has received second reading and has received the support of Transport Minister Kathleen Wynn.  
 
If it went into affect, most or all of the roads we use for our routes could see one-metre paved shoulders. 
This would certain help to improve the comfort and safety for cyclists riding our rural roads. The province 
already has a pilot project underway to pave one metre of each side of Highway 6 on Manitoulin Island.  
 
You can read the full text of the bill at http://gateway.ontla.on.ca  (click on “Bills and Law Making”, and 
then “Bills From The Current Session” - look for Bill 100). 
 
Let's let your local MPP know you want their support in passing this bill. 

Private Member's bill to Get Paved Shoulders on Roadway 
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from:  www.ghostbikes.org 
 

Ghost Bikes are small and sombre memorials for bi-
cyclists who are killed or hit on the street. A bicycle 
is painted all white and locked to a street sign near 
the crash site, accompanied by a small plaque. They 
serve as reminders of the tragedy that took place on 
an otherwise anonymous street corner, and as quiet 
statements in support of cyclists' right to safe travel. 

The first ghost bikes were created in St. Louis, Mis-
souri in 2003, and they have since appeared in over 
100 locations throughout the world. For those who 
create and install the memorials, the death of a fel-
low bicyclist hits home. We all travel the same un-
safe streets and face the same risks; it could just as 
easily be any one of us. Each time we say we hope 
to never have to do it again -- but we remain com-
mitted to making these memorials  

Ghostbikes.org is intended to be a site for the world-
wide cycling community. For information on ghost 
bike work being done in your area, go to www.
ghostbikes.org and click one of the locations. 

This site was initially set up by the NYC Street Me-
morial Project. We work hard to collect information 

on many other locations, but for the most part only 
have access to media reports. This site reflects 
NYC's project very well, but much of our informa-
tion on other places is incomplete. We want to en-
courage people everywhere to help fill in the blanks 
on this site and help it grow. 

We hope to create a space where those lost on dan-
gerous streets can be remembered by their loved 
ones, members of their local communities, and oth-
ers from around the world. We also hope to inspire 
more people to start installing ghost bikes in their 
communities and to initiate changes that will make 
us all safer on the streets. 

 

 
 

The UltraMarathon Cycling Association (UMCA) is 
offering a scholarship for women called the Anne 
Marie McSweeney Scholarship to attend the PAC 
Tour Women’s Training Camp in Arizona:  Ari-
zona Coaching Week 2, February 26 to March 5, 
2011. 
 
Click on http://www.ultracycling.com/about/
mcsweeney.html  for more information and to 
download an application.   Victoria, BC cyclist, Deb 
Chamitoff was a receiver of this scholarship in the 
past, and found it to be a tremendous experience. 
You don’t necessarily need to be a hard-core ultra-
cyclist randonneur, you could be a commuter with 
aspirations to ride more.   However, you do need to 
be a female cyclist. 
 
BC Randonneur Melissa Friesen paid her own way 
to one of the PAC Tour Women’s Training Camp 
and also reported a wonderful experience. 
 
APPLICATION DEADLINE IS DECEMBER 1, 
2010 

Ghost Bikes 

Anne Marie McSweeney Scholarship 

Ghost Bikes at the corner of Lakeshore Blvd and Colborne 
Lodge Dr, Toronto, where a cyclist was killed Sept. 26, 2010. 
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Its time to recognise those members who have made an outstanding contri-
bution to the club or who have had an outstanding Randonneuring season in 
2010.  To nominate someone for an award, send an email to Isabelle at  
president@randonneursontario.ca, with the name of your nominee(s) and 
which award you think they should receive.  
 
Awards will be announced at the Awards Dinner in February 2011. 
 
Send all nominations to Isabelle before November 30, 2010. 
 
Awards: 
 

Jock Wadley Award (Outstanding Rider):  Awarded to a club rider who is outstanding in one year or over several years.  

Beryl Burton Award (Best Female Rider):  Awarded to a club rider who is outstanding in one year or over several years, and 
has shown interest in the club and has provided support and assistance and helped on rides or helped other riders.  

Dan Herbert Award :  Awarded to a member who has in one or more years benefited the club by mentoring one or more mem-
bers (generally but not necessarily new).  Mentoring is to be defined as encouraging, educating and assisting riders to achieve 
their full potential as bike riders and Club members.  

Coronation Cup (Most Improved Rider):  Awarded to a club rider who has at least one previous year riding with the Randon-
neurs Ontario, and has shown consistency in appearing and in cycling, demonstrated improvement either in cumulative mileage 
ridden from previous season, or in brevet finishing times over the previous season.  

Rookie of the Year:  Awarded to a club rider who has joined the Randonneurs Ontario in the year of the award or who rode their 
first brevet in the year of the award, shown ability in the year and shown interest in the club and in other club riders.  

Half Wheel Award:  Awarded to a club rider, who has consistently forced the pace of the group during brevet rides.  

Best Fleche Team :  Awarded to the members of the team who record the most kilometers on the Fleche Ontario event in the 
year of the award.  

Long Distance Award:  Awarded to the rider who has completed the highest number of Kilometres during the past season on 
ACP sanctioned events. This would include, for example, Brevets and Raids at any recognized Randonneur club throughout the 
world.  This does not include, for example populaires and non-sanctioned events.  

Organiser of the Year:  Awarded to that person who has provided support to the club's riding events in the year of the award or 
over several years, demonstrated care for the well being of the club's riders and consistently taken on the task of organising and 
supporting club rides.  

Outstanding Performance on a Brevet:  Awarded to the club rider who has demonstrated significant fortitude, courage, or gen-
erosity on a brevet ride;  
demonstrated physical or mental abilities beyond the usual in the conduct of a brevet ride.  

Tom Parry Award : Awarded to club riders who have completed Paris-Brest-Paris on two or more occasions.  

Special Recognition Award : Awarded to a club rider who has completed a cycling event in the year of the award that merits 
commemoration.  

 

Award Nominations 
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Annual Awards Dinner 
 

Saturday February 5, 2011 
 

Ottawa Chapter 
 
 

DETAILS WILL BE ANNOUNCED SOON! 
 

Toronto, Simcoe-
Muskoka and Huron 

Chapters 
 
PLACE: THE MADISON AVENUE PUB 
(Same as last year) 
 
ADDRESS: 14 MADISON AVENUE 
(North of Bloor, East of Spadina) 
1 416 927 1722 
 

PBP Jerseys 

Its time to choose a jersey for PBP!  Several designs have been submitted; you can see them all and vote for 
your favorite at  www.randonneurs.bc.ca/clothing/jerseys_2010.html. 
 
Here is the Randonneurs Ontario submission, designed by Jaye Haworth: 
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Randonneurs Ontario 
Long Distance Cycling Association Inc. 

 
          Minutes of Annual General Meeting 

September 19, 2010 at 10:00 hours 
Meeting Room at Top Notch restaurant , Wiarton 

 
 September 19, 2010 
 
Call to Order, recording of proxies, confirmation of quorum 
Isabelle Sheardown, President called the meeting to order at 10:00 hours and asked the Secretary to confirm 
a quorum (20% of paid up members) for the Annual General Meeting.  
Dick Felton stated that 19 paid up members were in attendance (+2 guests) and 34 proxies were received 
thus confirming quorum was present (117 members) and business of the Randonneurs Ontario could be 
transacted.  
 
In attendance at the close of the meeting:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Proxies received from:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
* Denotes Members of the Executive Board  
** Guest 
 
 
 
 
 

* Felton, Dick,  
*Brouse, Kathy 
Beck, Owen 
*Chapelle, Carey 
*Hopper, Mark 
 
 

Grant, Peter 
*Griffin, Jim 
Klages, Nathan 
Steen, Glen 
**Steen, Darcy 
John Maccio 

*McEwen, Keith  
Melady, Con 
*Janusauskas, Vitas 
**Janusauskas, Coleen 
Unternahrer, Fred  

* Sheardown, Isabelle  
Terry Payne 
David Pearson 
Stanislav Shuralyov 
*Peter Leiss 

Sue Lyons 
Joe Hill 
Phil Piltch 
Real Prefountain 
Mark Beaver 
Bill Hyde 
Adriaan Verhulst 
Paul Regan 
Michael Bourgeois 

Lori Mathews 
Germaine, Ralph 
Bruce Hogg 
Peggy Howorth 
Julia Pal 
Martin McGary 
Guy Quesnel 
Trev Stocki 
Bob Choquette 
 
 

Christain Belair 
Kassel, Robert 
Krawiecki, Fred 
Jim Morris 
Don Magie 
Liz Overduin 
Rupert Collister 
Stephen Jones 
Alan Holloway 
 
 

Pye, Bill 
Louis Dionne 
Reinhard Langois 
Marti du Plessis 
*Linda Perkin 
Jean Longtin 
Arthur Reinstein 
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Approval of Agenda 
Two items in addition to the Fleche were added to the Agenda:  

- Brevet Administration report by Peter Leiss 
- PBP update by Peter Leiss 

Moved by Keith McEwen /Seconded by Mark Hopper that the Agenda as amended be approved. CARRIED 
 
Minutes of last meeting (September 13, 2009)  
Moved by Jim Griffin  / Seconded by Peter Grant that the minutes of the September 13, 2009 AGM be ap-
proved as circulated. CARRIED  
 
President’s Address 
The President thanked the members present for attending 27th annual meeting and stated that she would be 
retiring next year. She also stated that she was pleased with the turn out at the meeting. 
 
Treasurer’s report 
Jim Griffin, presented the Financial report for the year 2010. He stated that as the year-end is Sept 30, hence 
the one presented here is interim - there are a few outstanding items but these are minimal. 
There was a significant increase in membership in 2010 (117),, which accounts for a profit of $678.62 for 
the fiscal year. Increased expenses are because of insurance and OCA – all expenses are in line - meeting 
and AGM costs, plus devils week costs have increased, plus the club paid for Real Prefontaine's attendance 
at the awards dinner.   
The bank Balance as of September 18, 2010 remains at a comfortable amount of $11,750.00 
Jim Griffin presented a budget 2011. The total income is forecast at $8,250.00 and expenditures at 
$7,560.00 with a projected surplus of $ 690.00.  
Moved by Jim Griffin / Seconded by Peter Leiss that the Financial Report for the year 2010 be approved. 
CARRIED.  
 
Membership fees for 2010. 
Isabelle Sheardon recommended that the membership fees for 2010 remain at $50.00 per individual and 
$75.00 per family.  Day ride fee is $20 for first ride and second ride is $30  
Moved by Dick Felton / Seconded by Peter Grant.  CARRIED.  
 
Secretarial note: Members who wish to obtain copies of the 2010 Financial Report and/or the 2011 Budget may do 
so by contacting the Treasurer, Jim Griffin or the Secretary, Dick Felton. 
 
Approval of Brevet schedule for 2011 
All Chapter Vice Presidents had submitted their schedule to Peter Leiss.  Mark Hopper had prepared an 
overall schedule for approval before sending it to the Audax Club Parisien for publication. 
Grand River changed to May 22nd to eliminate conflict with Devil Week  
Tour d'Essex moved from April 2nd to Sept 24th 8AM. 
Frosty 200 start time changed to 8AM 
A discussion about impromptu rides was held as to using route sheets and insurance.  
Following debate and changes the members present approved the proposed schedule as changed.  
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 Brevet Admin Report 
 77,000 KM of rides to the end of August 
PBP registration dates on Web site at: 
http://www.paris-brest-paris.org/pbp2011/index2.php?lang=en&cat=accueil&page=edito 
according to a formula which will limit the total riders to around 5000. 
Peter Leiss suggested that we make payments through club for everyone to save money on transfers. 
Peter commented on late season rides – typically not well attended and ACP not happy with low attendance 
or canceled rides. 
 
New Business 
a) PBP Jersey for RO 
Peter Leiss talked about new Jersey – showed picture – will be sent out to list.  Canada Jersey and Ontario 
Jersey. New standard for reflective vest – must meet European standard.   
b)Payment of Fees 
new board should consider on line payment 
c) Social Networking and member contact 
John Maccio to continue to post rides to face book. Dick Felton suggested to have more contact with exist-
ing members  
d) Vytas stated that Randonneurs list was being looked at to be proactive where everyone would be in-
cluded unless wanting to be removed – to increase our ability to contact the membership. 
 
Elections of the Board of Directors 
A motion was made to have nominations from the floor by Carey Chappelle and seconded by John Maccio - 
carried 
 
AGM 2011 
Sept 17th ride AGM is Sept 18th hosted by Toronto in Markham 
Moved by Mark Hopper / Seconded by Kathy Brouse  CARRIED 
 
12. –Adjournment.  
Moved by John Maccio  / Seconded by Glen Steen  that the meeting be adjourned. (11:50 hours) CARRIED 
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Chapter Date Route Distance Start Location Event Type 

Toronto Sat. 1-Jan New Year's Day Ride 30 Toronto Populaire 

Huron Sat. 29-Jan Frosty 200 200  Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 12-Mar Almonte 60k 60 Cheshire Cat Populaire 

Toronto Sun. 13-Mar Concord Bradford 60 Concord Populaire 

Ottawa Sat. 19-Mar Osgoode 133k 133 Osgoode Populaire 

Toronto Sun. 20-Mar Kleinburg Tottenham 85 Kleinburg Populaire 

Ottawa Sat. 26-Mar Mississippi 117k 117 Ashton Populaire 

Toronto Sun. 27-Mar Uxbridge Ice Classic 110 Don Mills Populaire 

Huron Sat. 2-Apr Tour d'Essex 200  Brevet 

Toronto Sun. 3-Apr Erin Mills Campbellville 110 Erin Mills Populaire 

Ottawa Sat. 9-Apr Elphin 186k 186 Ashton Populaire 

Toronto Sun. 10-Apr Oakville St. George 140 Oakville Populaire 

Huron Sat. 16-Apr South Bruce 200 200  Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 16-Apr Merrickville 200k 200 Cheshire Cat Brevet 

Toronto Sun. 17-Apr Gentle Start 200 Oakville Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 23-Apr Maberley 200k 200 Ashton Brevet 

Toronto Sun. 24-Apr Bits and Pieces 200 Erin Mills Brevet 

Huron Sat. 30-Apr Bowle Buster 300  Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 30-Apr Vennachar 300k 300 Cheshire Cat Brevet 

Toronto Sun. 1-May Pretty River Valley 300 Concord Brevet 

Simcoe-Muskoka Sat. 7-May Lake Simcoe 200  Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 7-May Animalathon 300k 300 Cheshire Cat Brevet 

Toronto Sun. 8-May Concord Orillia 200 Concord Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 14-May Wakefield 200k 200 Britannia Bay Brevet 

Toronto Sat. 14-May Carden Plain 300 Markham Brevet 

Toronto Sat. 21-May Concord Bradford 70 Concord Nightride Populaire 

Toronto Sat. 21-May Georgian Triangle 400 Concord Brevet 

All Sun. 22-May Fleche 360 + various      Fleche 

Ottawa Sat. 28-May Bancroft 160k 160 Hardwood Lake Populaire 

Simcoe-Muskoka Sat. 28-May Lake Simcoe - Caledon E 200  Brevet 

Huron Sun. 28-May Creemore Classic 400  Brevet 

2011 Ride Schedule 
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Chapter Date Route Distance Start Location Event Type 

Toronto Sun. 29-May Grand River 200 Erin Mills Brevet 

Simcoe-Muskoka Sun. 29-May Conestoga Highlands 300  Brevet 

Simcoe-Muskoka Tues. 31-May Alliston-Stratford 400  Brevet 

Simcoe-Muskoka Thurs. 2-Jun Tour to Nottawasaga Bay 600  Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 4-Jun Foymount 400k 400 Cheshire Cat Brevet 

Toronto Sat. 4-Jun Maple Shakespeare 400 Concord Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 11-Jun Osgoode 133k 133 Osgoode Populaire 

Huron Sat. 11-Jun March to the Marsh 600  Brevet 

Toronto Sun. 12-Jun Scugog Circle 200 Markham Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 18-Jun Kingston 600k 600 Britannia Bay Brevet 

Toronto Sat. 18-Jun TSWO 600 Erin Mills Brevet 

Toronto Sun. 19-Jun Lakes and Vines 300 Erin Mills Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 25-Jun Bancroft 160k 160 Hardwood Lake Populaire 

Toronto Sat. 25-Jun Oak Ridges Moraine 400 Erin Mills Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 2-Jul Coureur du bois 1000k 1000 Hornets Nest Brevet 

Toronto Sun. 3-Jul Six Nations 200 Erin Mills Brevet 

Huron Sat. 9-Jul Wiarton Willy 200  Brevet 

Toronto Sat. 9-Jul Haliburton Highlands 600 Markham Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 16-Jul Westport 400k 400 Cheshire Cat Brevet 

Toronto Sun. 17-Jul Simcoe Century 162 Maple Populaire 

Simcoe-Muskoka Sat. 23-Jul Simcoe Ramble 200  Brevet 

Toronto Sun. 24-Jul Tour of the Valleys 200 Erin Mills Brevet 

Huron Sat. 30-Jul North Huron Tributaire 200  Brevet 

Toronto Sat. 30-Jul Hills Villes and Valleys 300 Concord Brevet 

Ottawa Sat. 30-Jul Placid 600k 600 Cornwall Brevet 

Toronto Sat. 30-Jul Toronto Ottawa Toronto 1000 Queen's Park Brevet 

Toronto Sat. 6-Aug Concord Collingwood 400 Concord Brevet 

Toronto Sun. 14-Aug Erin Mills Waterdown 120 Erin Mills Populaire 

Simcoe-Muskoka Sat. 20-Aug Simcoe Ramble 200  Brevet 

ACP Sun. 21-Aug PBP 1200    

Toronto Sun. 4-Sep Mean Streets 200 Toronto Brevet 

Toronto Sat. 10-Sep The Wiarton Connection 600 Erin Mills Brevet 

Toronto Sat. 17-Sep Markham Woodville 200 Markham Brevet 

All Sun. 18-Sep AGM  Markham  
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June 19, 2010 Kingston 600  
Christian Belair - 36:01  
Peter Grant - 36:01  
David McCaw - 36:01  
Bill Pye - DNF  
Guy Quesnel - 36:01  
Trevor Stocki - 36:55  
Jean-Pierre Moisan - 34:00  
Mark Scott - DNF  
 
June 19, 2010 Lake and Vines 300 
Owen Beck - 17:55 
Kathy Brouse - 17:55  
William Lindsay - 13:18  
John Maccio - DNF  
Paul Regan - DNF  
Michael Thompson - 13:18  
Adriaan Verhuist - DNF  
 
June 26, 2010 Tour of Southwestern Ontario 600  
Henk Bouhuzen - 30:35  
Daniel Fischer - DNF  
Fred Krawiecki - 31:02  
William Lindsay - 34:17  
Ilya Pichur - DNF  
Arthur Rienstien - 37:08  
Glen Steen - 37:08  
David Thompson - 34:17  
Michael Thompson - 34:17  
 
July 03, 2010 Old 400  
Brian Armstrong - 16:45  
Michael Thomson - 16:45  
 
July 11, 2010 Six Nations 200  
Owen Beck - 10:27  
Kathy Brouse - 10:27  
Rupert Collister - DNF  
Stephen Jones - 10:27  
Fred Krawiecki - 10:27  
Linda Perkin - 10:27  
Paul Regan - 10:27 
 
 

July 17, 2010 Simcoe Ramble 200km  
Ric Brown - 8:50  
 
July 17, 2010 Vennachar 300  
Peter Grant - 14:02  
Bill Pye - 14:32  
Mark Scott - 12:38  
 
July 24, 2010 Haliburton Highlands 600  
Kathy Brouse - 38:00  
Allen Holloway - 34:59  
Stephen Jones - 38:00  
Linda Perkin - 38:00  
Glen Steen - 34:59  
 
July 29, 2010 Toronto Ottawa Toronto 1000  
David Pearson - 68:18  
Stan Shuralyov - 68:18  
 
July 31, 2010 North Huron Tributare 200  
Carey Chappelle - 8:57  
Adrian De Bruyn - 10:30  
Dick Felton - 8:30  
Linda Kay - 8:40  
Ulana Kopytansky - 8:40  
Nestor Koturbash - 9:59  
Ryan Lyons - 8:40  
John Maccio - 10:07  
Eric Mann - 8:40  
Melanie Marsland - 8:40  
Con Melady - 8:57  
Bob Pike - 10:30  
Pete Snow - 10:30  
Fred Unternahre - 8:57  
Leo Vander Voort - 10:30  
Frank Zechner - 8:40  
 
July 31, 2010 North Huron Tributare 200  
Carey Chappelle - 8:57  
Adrian De Bruyn - 10:30  
Dick Felton - 8:30  
Linda Kay - 8:40  
Ulana Kopytansky - 8:40  
Nestor Koturbash - 9:59  
Ryan Lyons - 8:40  
John Maccio - 10:07  

(Continued on page 14) 

Ride Results 
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(Continued from page 13) 

Eric Mann - 8:40  
Melanie Marsland - 8:40  
Con Melady - 8:57  
Bob Pike - 10:30  
Pete Snow - 10:30  
Fred Unternahre - 8:57  
Leo Vander Voort - 10:30  
Frank Zechner - 8:40  
 
August 21, 2010 Simcoe Ramble 200km  
Sean Carr - 9:40 
William Ross - 9:40  
 
August 28, 2010 Original 200  
Peter Grant - 09:54  
Bill Pye - 08:43  
Guy Quesnel - 09:54  
Robert Woodhouse - 10:23  

 
September 18, 2010 Wiarton Willy 200  
Owen Beck - 11:10  
Kathy Brouse - 11:10  
Carey Chappelle - 11:25  
Joanna Chaldola - 11:15  
Dick Felton - 10:00  
Peter Grant - 9:40  
Vytas Janusauskas - 11:25  
William Little - 9:44  
Emily Little - 11:25  
Patrick Little - 11:25  
John Maccio - 11:29  
Con Melady - 11:25  
Linda Ng - 11:15  
Terry Payne - 11:15  
Stan Shuralyov - 11:33  
Glen Steen - 11:25  
Steve Smith - 11:25  
Fred Unternahre - 10:00  

Ride Results 

 
Mark Your Calendar!! 

 
 

Award Nominations deadline: November 30, 2010 
 

PBP hotel booking deadline: November 30, 2010 
 

New Year's Day Ride: Saturday January 1, 2011 
 

Frosty 200K Brevet: Saturday January 29, 2011 
 

Awards Dinner: February 5, 2011 
 

Bike Show: March 4,5,6 Toronto 
 

PBP August 21—25, 2011 
 
 


